Minutes: Old Luce Community Council Meeting
Monday 7th April 2014 
Present 
Fred Murray-Chairman 
Ian Paterson-Vice Chairman 
Derek McDowall - Secretary    
Derek Sloan – Treasurer

Committee Members; Caroline Heron, Joanne Miskimmins, Gordon McKinstry, William Innes, Elizabeth Innes ,Julie-Anne Copeland ,Tom Mckie
Apologies; 
Diane Lowe, John McDonald, P C Gayle Allison   
Councilor; Graham Foster 
Police; 
Members of the Public; Curtis Wilson (Free Press)
1. Minutes of Previous Meeting  
Agreed by; Elizabeth Innes Seconded William Innes 
2. Matters Arising
· None   
 3. Police business
· A white van was reported to the police as the occupants were acting suspiciously .This van was in the Glenluce area, the Police attended but did not trace the vehicle. 
· CC member Julie Copeland told the CC that she had witnessed an accident at the shop junction and was disappointed that the Police declined to attend .She felt that this was a dangerous junction.
· . CC member Billy Innes asked if the litter problem in the village could be addressed .Councilor Foster told the meeting that he would inform the community warden to monitor the situation
4. Correspondence

      (    Letter from DG Council regarding advance notice of the consultation on the open   space strategy for Dumfries and Galloway
· Letter from the Forestry Commission about the extraction of trees from the Torrs Warren Forest and the future plans for the regeneration of the forest area.  
· Letter from DGC regarding a fund for people affected by the recent storms and flooding in the area. 
· Letter informing OLCC that DG Council is looking for people in the area to be nominated for an endeavor award.The CC members unamisley decided to put forward Caroline Heron for her huge effort to get the skate park grants all passed and for her continued efforts and work with the youth of the village. 
      5. Skate Park Presentation Updates    

      (.Caroline Heron introduced Ian Young from Concretea Skate Parks, the preferred bidder for the construction and design of the new park. Ian told us about his vast experience in this field of work, everything is built to a very high specification and his experience in designing parks impressed the CC .He passed photographs around the members of skate parks in various stages of production. Ian hoped to be able to use as many local suppliers as possible in the construction. Ian told the meeting that the park would be 260m2 and take 6 to 8 weeks to construct. The Chairman thanked Ian for his presentation and told the meeting that this facility would be a great asset to the village and was a great example how wind farm money can bring in other money to the area to make these larger projects happen.
       6.  Wind Farm Business

· Derek Sloan told the meeting that he had contacted Scottish Power about the consultation process that has been started with then to decide how the community benefit money would be distributed by them for the Kilgallioch Wind Farm. Scottish Power said that they would be in touch soon with a further report on the options that they think will work well for the community. 
7 Wind Farm Trust Update
· The Chairman told the cc members that the  steering group had been meeting on a regular basis and the people involved had put a lot of time and effort into this process .The local people who will be on the trust are Drew Sloan ,Boyd McIntosh ,Dr Nigel Misscambell,Allan Ross and David Ferguson. The remaining places on the trust will be advertised nearer the launch date.
· After a discussion on the trust by CC members the chairman proposed that any future grant application above £500 would be decided by the trust.
· Mover Derek McDowall Seconded Tom Mc Kie, this proposal was unanimously passed by the CC.
8   Environment
· A) Road Maintenance –The Chairman told the meeting that it was great news that the Dunragit by pass was now open. 
· B) Stairhaven Picnic Area-R J McLeod to supply top soil to tidy up the picnic area after the storm damage and Ian Patterson to arrange for this to be leveled out. 

· .C) Turbine Trophy Day –Derek Sloan to enquire about catering options and report back to next meeting. The Crown Hotel is to be asked if they would be interested in providing a bar for this day
9     Grant Update
· Derek Sloan declared an interest in the application for funding towards the Glen of Luce Hall. The Glen Hall committee was looking for funding to replace an leaking 60year old asbestos roof .The total cost of this work is approx 33k and after a long discussion by members the decision to grant them 15k was agreed unanimously by the CC as there was no counter motion to the chairman’s recommendation of granting them this sum to let the new roof proceed. 
· An application from 10K from Clay Breakers, a new clay pigeon shooting club .This application was for 10k for a simulated game trailer. After a discussion by the cc members it was felt that this application did not benefit the wider community of Old Luce and because of this the application was rejected.
· An application was put to the cc for £8360 for the remaining funding for the skate park. This application was already approved at a pervious meeting to allow them to get match funding for this project. It would now be sent to DG Council for payment to be issued as they have now secured funding from other sources to complete this project.
· An application from the Glenluce Fliers for £9086 was discussed by the cc, this was to drain the runway, repair the runway and build a store on site. The decision the cc came to was to grant part funding of 3k to allow them to drain the runway.
   10    Community Website
 Nothing to report
100 Club 
11     March Draw- Drawn by Curtis Wilson (Free Press)
            1st prize £100 –Richard Copeland 
            2nd prize  £50 –Jane Lavrie   
            3rd prize   £25 –June Murray   
    12   AOCB
· Chairman Fred Murray thanked councillor Jim McClung for the time and effort he has put in to help the Youth Club with the process of making the skate park become a reality.  
· The launch of the Old Luce Community Trust, run by FS was discussed and it was felt that the hall was going to be the best place to have this function as all the amenities were in the hall to run a successful launch.
·  Next Meeting – Monday 5th May 2014 Glenluce Public Hall 8.00pm 

.

